
 

 

 

 

 

UPDATE AS OF MAY 29, 2020 

 

Dear Guests of The Harvest Golf Club, 

  

As we continue to monitor the affect of COVID-19, we wanted to share the actions that The 

Harvest Golf Club is taking to keep our facility clean and safe for our guests and employees. 

 

We have implemented numerous new and enhanced changes to the ways that we operate to be 

fully compliant with the Provincial Health Authorities.  Below are the measures that we are 

diligently taking to keep our facilities safe, as well as our expectations for guests using the 

facilities. As we navigate through these uncharted times, measures will evolve as we go forward 

in the season. 

 

Some of the steps that we are taking to reduce the potential spread of the virus are as follows: 

 Increasing sanitation in public spaces and commonly touched areas. 

 Hand sanitizing stations will be provided in the golf shop, clubhouse, driving range and 

entrances/exits of the Men’s and Ladies locker rooms. 

 Rental clubs will not be available until further notice. 

 Increasing the intervals between tee times. 

 Allowing only three people in the Golf Shop at a time. 

 Bunker rakes and ball washers have been removed throughout the golf course. 

 On course water coolers will be unavailable until further notice. Water is available for 

purchase, but it is strongly recommended to bring your own. 

 On greens, avoid touching the flagsticks. There will be foam inserts in the cups to keep 

the golf ball closer to the surface of the green once the ball enters the hole. 

 To alleviate congregating around the hole, please “continually putt”.  Meaning, once you 

begin putting, putt until the ball is holed. Do not mark the ball after you begin putting.  

 Putting green flags and cups have been removed. 

 Power carts will be available. Two passenger /cart rule is now available.  PLEASE 

REMOVE GARBAGE AND DEBRIS FROM YOUR CART AT THE COMPLETION 

OF THE ROUND (a garbage can will be placed behind the 18th green). Please remove 

your own golf clubs off the cart. 

 Rickshaw pull cart handles will be sanitized, but for your own piece of mind a spray 

bottle with sanitizer will be on hand near where the pull carts are staged. 

 Sand bottles will be sanitized on both power carts and Rickshaw pull carts. 

 Club cleaning services have been suspended until further notice. 

 Driving Range – the ball machine will be disinfected throughout the day.  Club 

cleaners/towels will not be available until further notice. 

 Putting green is limited to 6 people at a time. 

 Chipping area will be limited to 6 people at a time. 



Our expectations of our guests are as follows: 

 Stay at home if you or anyone in your household have any symptoms of COVID-19. 

 Stay at home if you have travelled within the last 14 days from anywhere outside of 

Canada. 

 Practice social distancing by staying a minimum 2 meters or 6 feet away from other 

people at all times. 

 Do not touch anyone else's equipment. 

 No high fiving or handshaking. 

 Avoid touching flagsticks. 

 Wash your hands often while at the facility. 

CLUBHOUSE FACILITY   

  

The Harvest Clubhouse (Masa’s Grill restaurant) is now open 7 days/week for breakfast, 

lunch & dinner as well as the Kiosk for food & beverage service.  For seating in the 

clubhouse, balcony, and lower patio areas we have requested that everyone access from the 

main doors and speak with a hostess.  We highly recommend reservations being made as 

there is limited seating to accommodate social distancing. Cash will not be accepted; 

payment will be by credit card/debit or using club account only. 

We will continue to exercise all precautionary measures. We all have a moral, social, and 

personal responsibility in trying to keep one another safe and prevent any reoccurrence of the 

virus. Given the severity and danger associated with this pandemic, we respectfully ask for 

your full and patient cooperation about the above measures or any changes moving forward. 

Golf is believed to be safer grounds and may also provide much needed diversion, exercise, 

and fresh air, in distant company of congenial friends.  Anyone that does not comply with 

the above expectations will be asked to leave immediately. 

We are prepared to navigate the challenging circumstances that we are currently facing with 

everyone’s safety in mind.  We will continue to monitor the risks associated with COVID-19 

daily and we will adjust our precautionary procedures, as necessary. 

May you stay safe, healthy, and comfortable. 

  

Kindest Regards, 

 

Gilles Dufort 

Executive Professional/General Manager 

Harvest Golf Club LTD. 


